## "NEW BEGINNINGS" JULY 2021 HARVEY'S LAKE BEACH ASSOCIATION

Enclosed with this newsletter are 7 (SEVEN) lottery calendars for each family to sell/purchase. Aside from our Arts Festival, this is the ONLY fundraiser that we have during the year. We ask each family to please sell or purchase the 7 tickets and return to Gloria Bilder, Treasurer, no later than August 27th. The tickets are \$3.00 each OR 2 for \$5.00.

It has been an awesome summer so far and everyone seems to be enjoying the new sand.

We do want to review some basic rules/common courtesy for the beach:

- 1) Parents, please do not allow your children to throw sand. It is raked each day by the lifeguards and we try to keep the timber edging exposed so that the sand stays within the confines of the sandbox area. We have also noticed children standing on the small tikes table in the sandbox. This is not allowed. Last year we had to trash the other small table as children were standing and jumping on the table. The plastic items are for the enjoyment of the small children.
- 2) Parents, it is your responsibility to watch your children at ALL times. The lifeguards are NOT babysitters. Their primary concern is the safety of the members in the water. Whether your children are in the water or on land, they are your responsibility. For children ages 3 and under, it is your responsibility to be IN the water with your child and be within arm's reach, even if they are wearing arm floats. When your child is out of the water, it is your responsibility to keep them close to you and not disrupting other members/guests on the beach.
- 3) NO ONE is allowed on the lifeguard stand at ANY time, especially when the beach is closed with no lifeguard on duty.
- 4) We have a recycling container by the storage area. Please use the recycling container for cans, plastic bottles and EMPTY pizza boxes. Use one of the 3 BLACK trash containers for regular garbage. The lifeguards will put the BAGS of garbage into the LARGE wheeled garbage container. Do not put small items into the large trash container. Also NO ALCOHOLIC beverages are allowed on the beach. We are finding beer cans in the garbage. If anyone is caught violating our beach rules, you will lose your beach privileges for the remainder of this year.
- 5) Parents of small children. If your child has a wet or dirty diaper or wet swim pants, please change them in the bathroom and place the dirty or wet diaper in the trash can right outside of the bathroom. Do not change them on the grass or under the pavilion. Especially if it is a dirty diaper, it is not pleasant for anyone to open the 2 black trash bags attached to the pavilion and smell a ripe diaper. Please use common courtesy and respect for all of your friends and neighbors on the beach.

We have always been a family friendly oriented beach, help us to continue our excellent reputation.